Friends of the Derwent Valley Line
Minutes of Open Meeting, Tuesday 19th April 2016, Brunswick Inn, Derby

Present: John Weaver (Chairman), Chris Darrall (Secretary), Ian Ambrose, Stuart Smith, Alastair Morley, John Morrissey, Steve Jones, Ariadne Tampion, Robin Lumb,  Rodney Thorne, Patrick Rigby
Apologies:  Paul Mobbs, David Willmott, Paul Wright, David Rayner, Ernie Marchant, Roger Clarke.
Minutes of last meeting on 19th January 2016
	
	These were ACCEPTED.
	


Current Train Service Issues
	
	 The train service is generally running well, although it was reported that the 6.57 from Ambergate had been cancelled a couple of times recently.  It was noted that some trains were very overcrowded, particularly on trains formed with only a single car, especially at weekends.  On the 7.37 from Matlock yesterday, 120 passengers had joined at Belper alone.
From May, the Saturday trains will be extended to Newark, to match the weekday service.

Alastair Morley has had discussions with EMT regarding an hourly service on Sunday, but unfortunately EMT don’t feel they can deliver this at the present time.
	


Update from Community Rail Partnership

	
	As last year, a Summer Evening Fare is to be introduced from 16th May to 4th September, available after 18.15 M-S, 16.30 Sun.  Fares would be £3 from any station between Derby and Matlock, to any station on the line.  Fares from Long Eaton and Nottingham would be £4 and £6 respectively

Passenger numbers have increased by 6% over the last 12 months.

The design for the display board showing a route map and a history of the line is due to be signed off tomorrow.  It is hoped that funding can be achieved for smaller versions to be produced for display at other stations on the line.
Landscape improvement work is progressing at Ambergate station

At Cromford, Network Rail  have obtained a felling licence from the Forestry Commission to remove up to 20 Sycamore trees, and 2 Cypresses, over a 5 year period.

Footbridge at Duffield:   Network Rail have reported that there is insufficient space for a ramp to be installed.  Current plans for replacement do not include lifts, although it is understood that passive provision is to be made for when (if!) funds are available. 
	


Any other Business
	
	Ariadne Tampion said that Rail Future East Midlands would like to invite one or more reps. to their meeting to be held at East Midlands Parkway station at 12.30 on Saturday 16th July.
Ian Ambrose mentioned the PA speakers at Cromford station.  They have now been moved under the awning, but the volume has been reduced, following complaints from people in the station offices.  As a result, the announcements are often inaudible.
	


Future Meetings
	
	The next meeting will be held on:

Tuesday 19th July 2016.

All meetings will all be held at the Brunswick Inn, Railway Terrace, Derby, commencing at 17.20
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